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This week’s attendance  
superstars are: 

FST 98% 
2RP 99% 
4s 99% 
5B 99% 

Reading Raffle 

This week’s winner is: 

Stanley 4S 

 

Christian Value: Patience  Learning Behaviour:  Resilience Worship Theme:  The Coronation 

This week’s points totals are: 

Ireland =  868  
Morrison = 988   
Welton = 1082   

PE Stars 

This week’s winners: 
Eden –FSC 
Lottie –4H 

As we approach another Bank Holiday, school has been a hive of activity 

with children making crowns, creating flags and learning about the im-

portance of the Coronation. We have decorated the school and we have 

found out that 550m of bunting goes a very long way!   

The Key Stage 1 Coronation Garden Party and parade was in full swing 

when sadly the heavens opened and we had to quickly retreat inside. I know that the 

day will live long in the memory not only due to 

it’s historic significance but as the day we all got 

soaked too! The party atmosphere continued 

inside and the children had a great time. 

 

Key Stage 2  also had to take their Steet Party 

into the hall but it didn’t dampen spirits with ta-

ble runners made by year 6, table decorations by 

year 5, bunting by year 4 and flags to wave by 

year 3. It was a great event with regal music and 

royal videos to keep everyone entertained whilst 

they ate.  

I hope you all have a great time celebrating over 

the weekend, stay dry and we will see you all on 

Tuesday morning. Enjoy. 

 

 

This weeks  winners are:  

 
Freddie FST 
Alhassen 3C 

We celebrated our amazing dress down day for OPAL in our assembly 

this week and shared photo’s of our very full sheds and  

children shared what they are excited to play with. We are working ex-

tremely hard behind the scenes to enable us to start OPAL on the first 

week back after half term!  

 We will continue to put OPAL updates on the newsletter to keep you all informed. 

Thank you for all your amazing support.  Mr Morgan and Mrs Dandolo 

King’s Coronation – Year 6 

As part of our Coronation celebrations this 
week, the children have been learning 
about Prince Charles' life and how he was 
only three at the time of the last coronation 
- the coronation of his mother, Queen  
Elizabeth II.  
In preparation for our 'Coronation Street 
Party', Year 6 have been busy making per-
sonalised table runners and crowns. 

Coronation Special 



18.05.23  Y3 Sealife Centre Trip 

24.05.23  Class Photos 

25.05.23  Y1 Family Worship 

27.06.23  EYFS West Lodge Farm 
Trip 

27 & 28.06.23  Y6 Play 

28.06.23  EYFS Family Worship 

29.06.23  KS2 Sports Day 

30.06.23  KS1 Sports Day 

04.07.23  Parent Open Evening 

06.07.23  Y6 Leavers Service at St 
Wilfrid’s and Y6 Leavers Party 

11.07.23  Transition Day (Y6 to Kib-
worth Mead) 

12.07.23  Last Day of School 

 

 

Year 5 

Ben & Layla 

Year 4 

JJ, Mia & Jack 

Year 3 

Thomas & Max 

Year 2 

Seth, Sienna, Elizabeth & Emi 

Year 1 

Ben, Annie, Matilda & Mark 

EYFS 

Reggie 

 

 

Current Vacancies      

Sports Coach 

Information can be found 

HERE 

 

 

 

King’s Coronation —EYFS & KS1 

In Foundation Stage the children have 
been learning all about King Charles in 
preparation for his coronation. The chil-
dren have made coronation bookmarks 
and have decorated their own crowns 
ready for the celebration. The children 
have helped to hang up union jack bunting 
around the classrooms and are very excit-
ed for their coronation tea party on Friday.  

In Year 1 the children have had a history lesson 
this week all about King Charles and what a coro-
nation is.  The children were fascinated with the 
orb and sceptre that King Charles will be given on 
his coronation. They used their drawing skills to 
draw a picture of King Charles and wrote down 
one of their favourite facts. The children have 
also used their creative skills to design their own 
crown to wear for our EYFS and KS1  parade and 
afternoon tea. 
 
Year 2 have enjoyed learning about and celebrating the upcoming King’s  
Coronation. They have learnt a little bit more about who King Charles is, what 
the coronation is, who will be there and what will happen during this time. They 
have spent time sharing with their class how they are going to celebrate with 
their friends and family over the weekend.   
As a celebration, the children have used pointillism to create a crown. They then 
wore this as part of a celebratory picnic and enjoyed eating cake.   

    Discovery Schools May Half-Term Camp   
     29th May - 2nd June  

 

Bookings Open on Monday 8th May 

visit www.discoveryholidaycamps.co.uk for further information  

King’s Coronation – Year 5 

Year 5 had a royally fantastic time on 
Wednesday making coronation crowns 
and flowers to help decorate the street 
party tables. We have had lots of discus-
sions about what the coronation will  
include and all the many jobs the king 
has to do. We can't wait for the big day! 
Year 5 have also learnt about the signifi-
cance of the throne as well as St Ed-
ward’s Crown and the orb and sceptre. 
They have also been listening to the 
music which will be played during the 
ceremony.  

https://www.mynewterm.com/jobs/138358/EDV-2023-KCEPS-66197
http://www.discoveryholidaycamps.co.uk


Year 4 – Coronation 

Year 4 have spent some time this week discovering the history of the coronation of our new king. We were 

amazed at all the regalia that there is! Imagine having a selection of crowns! Did you know there is even a special 

coronation spoon! It is the only piece of the medieval Crown Jewels left.  We have made bunting and our own 

crowns ready for the 'street party' later!  

 

What are the pupils at Kibworth CE Primary School looking forward to about The Coronation? 

 

I’m excited about 

seeing the King be-

ing crowned!  

           Layla Y5   

...seeing King 

Charles being 

anointed with 

the special oil. 

       Lucy Y1 

I’m looking forward 
to seeing the King 
with the orb and 
sceptre. 

          Theo Y5 

I’m hoping to 
see the King 
and Queen in 
the procession. 

         Lola Y6 

I can’t wait to see the 
700 year old throne 
that King Charles will 
sit in. 

              Betsy Y3 

I want to 
see the 
horses.                 
Etta Y4 

… seeing my first ever 
Coronation!    Charlie Y2 



Year 4 News - USA History 

Year 4 have really enjoyed learning about the history of the USA. We 
learnt what totem poles represent and why Native Americans have 
them. There were some fantastic totem poles made for homework. We 
then learnt about Christopher Columbus, and how he arrived in America 
and when the first Pilgrims travelled there for a new life. We found out 
about the celebration of Thanksgiving which became a tradition in 
1621.   
 
We then learnt how unfortunately, friendships between the Native 
Americans and the English settlers quickly faded, leading to fighting 
over the land which resulted in people such as Rosa Parks fighting for 
black people’s rights.  We then used this knowledge to write a diary en-
try as Rosa Parks and how she must have felt on that important day in 
history when she refused to give up her seat on the bus to a white man.   
 

Next KPA meeting: 

Tuesday 16th May at 8pm 

Everyone welcome!  

Zoom details to follow  

King’s Coronation –Year 3 

To celebrate the King’s coronation, Year 3 

have made crowns to wear and flags to 

wave! We enjoyed joining with the rest of 

Key Stage 2 for a coronation party where 

we could show off our creations! 

Sports News - Year 5/6 Netball Tournament 

Yesterday, our Year 5/6 netball team travelled to Robert Smyth to com-

pete in an annual, area tournament. We started of strong with a 2-0 win, 

followed by a series of close games with only one goal difference; we 

scraped one draw and three tight losses! We ended in a battle for 7th/8th 

place out of 12 teams and overall we finished 8th. The girls showed some 

excellent sportsmanship being the first team to encourage shaking hands 

and giving a ‘three cheers’ at the end of each game. They should all feel 

really proud for showing some fantastic resilience and putting up a good 

fight against some well drilled teams. By the end of the evening, Amelie 

and Lexi had mastered their Kibworth cheerleading skills; Monique, Lily 

and Rosie excelled in their first ever competitive fixtures and Freya and 

Emilia led the team with confidence and positivity! Well done all! 


